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2016 Offi cers
Craig DeFloria, President

164 Millersdale Road, Greensburg, PA 15601 
412-558-3100

John Ross Kuhns, Vice President
201 Clinton Street, Loyalhanna, PA 15661

412-558-0994

Mark Jackson, Treasurer
133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-832-9074

Mark DeFloria, Secretary
123 Fosterville Road, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-836-7414

Ron Shaulis, Publicity
3229 Copper Kettle Hwy, Rockwood, PA 15557

814-926-3306

John Kuhns, Sr. Safety
2339 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650

work: 724-539-7574   home: 724-539-0889

For membership information contact any offi cer 
or email westernparegion@hotmail.com

Visit our website: www.westernparegion.org  
Our monthly meetings are held on the third Tuesday of 
every month except December and January beginning at 

7:30 p.m. at the American Legion Post 982, 
158 American Legion Road, Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).

You do not have to own an antique car to join us.

Can you believe the weather these last two months?  It 
was sunny and nice for most of April, and rainy and 
cold in May.  It hasn’t been great for convertibles, at 

least by the time I get home from work.  I’m looking forward 
to our May meeting.  We’ll be celebrating two fi ne young 
students during May’s meeting to acknowledge their academic 
achievements with interests in gaining additional knowledge 
and working in the automotive industry in the future.  We’re 
able to recognize local young people with all of your support 
and hard work with our primary fund raiser, the chance car.  
We’ll be celebrating this month with a pizza party. 
     All reports from people selling tickets on the chance car 
have been positive.  I’ve even had one individual contact me 
who bought tickets at the Irwin show, who wanted to buy an 
additional four tickets.  Please continue to promote the club 
and our activities while selling tickets or out at car shows.  
Inform people why you enjoy the Western Pennsylvania Region, 
and why it’s important to preserve automotive history. 
     And, let them know why you love the cars that you buy, repair, 
fi x, wash, repair some more, restore, and make them part of 
your family.  I know for myself, I probably talk too much most 
times about my car, and I really love driving and sharing my 
little Jeepster with everyone else.  There’s nothing that makes 
me smile more, than a little child looking at the Jeepster and 
wanting their parents to take a picture of them next to it.  If 
I’m around, I always teach them a little about the early Jeeps 
and Jeepsters, and allow them to get their pictures behind 
the steering wheel.  Maybe it will plant the seed that someday 
they’ll be driving their favorite old car down the road.
     I have a story to share that I doubt you’ll believe, but it’s 
true.  One nice thing about being President is that the meet-
ing can’t start without me... Sorry everyone, April’s meeting 
started a little late due to me losing my keys.  I always use my 
keys to lock my doors, or I don’t lock them at all.  I remem-
ber locking the doors with the keys and putting them in my 
pocket.  I grabbed all of my things that I needed for the meet-
ing, walked towards the door, checked out Charlie Schifano’s 
car and talked to Bob Inhoff on my way in the door.  I sat all 
my things down and couldn’t fi nd my keys.  I looked every-
where outside for them with no luck.  
Therefore, they had to be in my Jeep.  
Well, all through our presentation 
from the Westmoreland Cleanways, I 
tried to think of a way to open my car 
door.  Finally, something popped in 
my head to use my shoelaces.  After 
the meeting I disappeared, and Debbie and Dave Sheetz gave 
me some light with a cell phone, and after about fi ve to ten 
minutes or so, somehow I unlocked my Jeep with the shoelaces.  
Luckily, my keys were on the driver’s side fl oor. 
                                     Happy and Safe Cruising,
                                     Craig DeFloria, President

We extend our deepest sympathies to the family and 
friends of Carl Rossman who passed away in April. Carl 
was the Vice President from the University of Pittsburgh, 
Greensburg Campus, who initiated talk with Howard 
Finney about our region hosting an event at the campus in 
the near future. This evolved into what is now our hosting 
of the AACA Grand National Meet in 2018. We are grate-
ful for the solid foundation Carl helped set for us to work 
on, and championing UPG’s participation in this event.



The Latest Update on Our August Tour to The 
National Museum of the United States Air Force

The Western PA Region and Pittsburgh Corvair 
Club Joint Tour is August 19 & 20. Reserve 

your rooms at the Hope Hotel now. 
See the instructions at the end of this article.

DAYTON, OHIO

We have 13 rooms reserved for 24 participants 
so far.  Keep em coming!  It looks like the 
package fee will be about $68 per person, in-

cluding two complementary breakfast buffets, 2 delicious 
sit down banquet style dinners, and all the pop and beer 
that you can consume in our private hospitality suite.
     After our sit down dinners, instead of having a speaker, 
let’s all be speakers in an open forum.  I volunteer to 
start things rolling by reading an email from a former 
B-52 Electronic Warfare Offi cer describing what it was 
like to fl y the longest combat sortie in recorded his-
tory (14,000 miles in 35 non stop hours)!  This mission 
started the fi rst Gulf War when Saddam Hussein refused 
to pull his troops out of Kuwait.  Those fi rst cruise missiles 
coming into Bagdad came from these seven B-52s out 
of Barksdale AFB, Louisiana.  You don’t want to miss 
this story.  Please brush up on your old car and war 
stories and call the Hope Hotel at 937-879-2696 to 
make your reservation for Aug. 19 & 20 in the Corvair 
Club’s block of rooms.

                                                -- Al Friend

Aerial photo of the National Museum of the U.S. Air Force in Dayton, 
Ohio, showing the newly constructed fourth building on the far right. 

World War I Sopwith F1-Camel Lockheed C-141C Starlifter “Hanoi Taxi” Apollo 15 Command Module

Boeing B-52D Stratofortress

Photos courtesy of the National 
United States Air Force Museum 
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2016 Calendar of Events

May 17, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown) Scan Tool Scholarship Presentation and Pizza 
Party. 

May 22, Sunday - Western PA Region Ice Cream 
Social, 6:00 p.m., Bruster’s Real Ice Cream, 612 
S. Center Ave., New Stanton.

June 3-4 - AACA Annual Grand National Meet, 
Williamsport, PA hosted by Susquehannock Region

June Driving Tour - Western PA Region
Hosts needed. Suggested dates: Saturday, June 11, 
Sunday, June 12, or Sunday, June 18. Contact John Ross 
Kuhns if you are interested in hosting the June Tour.

June 30-July 3 - The Westmoreland Arts & 
Heritage Festival, Twin Lakes Park, Unity Township 
Come display your antique car on the by our booth on 
the Lower Lake dam breast 11:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.  
Sunday the festival closes at 6:00 p.m.

July 3, Sunday - Visitation Church Car, Truck and 
Motorcycle Show, Visitation Church, 740 Walnut Street, 
Mount Pleasant

July 10, Sunday - Western PA Region Progressive 
Dinner Tour

July 17-21 - AACA Founders Tour, Huntingdon, PA 
hosted by Allegheny Mountain Region

July 19, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown)

July 22 - July 23 - Western PA Region Overnight Bus 
Trip to the Harrisburg Mecum Auction, Enjoy Friday at 
the Mecum Auction and Saturday at other area attrac-
tions. 

July 24, Sunday - Western PA Region Annual Picnic, 
1:00 p.m. Cooperstown Club, Latrobe
Chinese Auction basket competition - Create and 
bring a basket to the picnic for auctioning at the 
Car Show in September and win a prize - $100, 
$75, $50 prizes for best baskets.

August 13, Saturday - Somerset Trust Antique and 
Car Show, Downtown Somerset, PA

John Ross Kuhns is serving as Western PA Region 
Tour Chairman this year.  We need hosts for several 
tours (noted in red).  Please contact John Ross if you 
would like to host and plan a tour, or if you have an idea 
for a great place to visit.

August 14, Sunday - August Fun Fest Car Show at 
Cedar Creek County Park in Rostraver Township, 
Starting at 9:00 a.m., hosted by the Road Kings

August 16, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown)

August 19-21, Tour to The National United States 
Air Force Museum, Dayton, Ohio, Western PA Region 
AACA partnering with the Western PA Corvair Club.

August 20-27, Somerset County Fair, 7842 Mount 
Davis Road, Meyersdale, PA - Chance Car ticket sales.

September 4, Sunday - Western PA Region Paul P. 
Bell Memorial Antique Auto, Custom and Street 
Rod Show - 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m., Legion Keener Park, 
Latrobe

Western PA Region September Driving Tour 
Hosts needed. Suggested dates: Saturday, Sept. 10, 
Sunday, Sept. 11, Saturday, Sept. 17, or Sunday, 
Sept.18.  Contact John Ross Kuhns if you are interested 
in hosting the September Tour.

September 20, Tuesday - Western PA Region 
Monthly Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 
982, Latrobe (Pipetown)

September 28 - October 2 - Fall Carlisle - 
Collector Car Swap Meet, Corral & Auction, Carlisle 
Fairgrounds, Carlisle, PA

October 8, Saturday - Western PA Region Bus Trip 
to the Hershey Car Show (The AACA Eastern Fall 
Meet hosted by the Hershey Region)

October 15, Saturday - Western PA Region Pumpkin 
Run - Join Cris and Molly Detwiler for a scenic drive 
to the Ohiopyle Fall Festival and a Buckwheat Cake & 
Pancake Supper. 

October 18, Tuesday - Western PA Region Monthly 
Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 982, Latrobe 
(Pipetown)

October 23, Sunday - Western PA Region Pizza 
Social, 6:00 p.m., Pizza Siena, Greensburg Shopping 
Center, 408 E. Pittsburgh St., Greensburg.

November 15, Tuesday - Western PA Region 
Monthly Meeting,  7:30 p.m. Amercian Legion Post 
982, Latrobe (Pipetown)

December 3, Saturday - Western PA Region 
Christmas Party
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Judges Needed for Visitation 
Church’s 7th Annual Car Show 

The 2016 Visitation Church Car Show will take place 
on July 3 at 720 Walnut Street, Mount Pleasant 10:30 a.m. 
to 4:00 p.m. – great music, food and more.  Come out 

Westmoreland Cleanways 
Presentation on the 

Fugitive Tire Program & other 
Recycling Services Highlights 

Region’s April Meeting

and have fun helping judge this popular show.  Contact 
WPR member Bob Doppelheuer at 724-366-5930 if 
you would like to help judge and/or if you would like to 
pre-register to show your vehicle.

Trophies are given in the following classes:
 Class A: 1949 and older - 4 trophies
 Class B: 1950 thru 1959 - 3 trophies
 Class C: 1960 thru 1969 - 3 trophies
 Class D: 1970 thru 1979 - 3 trophies
 Class E: 1980 thru 1989 - 3 trophies
 Class F: 1990 thru 2004 - 4 trophies (participant vote)
 Class G: 2005 thru Present - 3 trophies
 Class H: Import Motorcycles - 2 trophies
 Class I: Domestic Motorcycles - 2 trophies
 Class J: Trucks 1989 and older - 2 trophies
 Class K: Trucks 1990 and newer - 2 trophies
 Class L: Rat Rods - 2 trophies
 Class M: Sports Compacts All Years - 2 trophies 
 (participant vote)

WPR President Craig DeFloria 
and Ellen Keefe, Westmoreland 
Cleanways Executive Director

Ellen Keefe talks with WPR member Ed Vrable after her presentation.

At the Western PA Region’s April monthly meeting, 
members enjoyed a special presentation by Ellen 
Keefe, Executive Director of Westmoreland Clean-

ways.  Ellen talked about Westmoreland Cleanways’ Fugitive 
Tire Program and how it has developed over the years. Our 
region has helped sponsor this program for the last three 
years with fi nancial contributions from our Chance Car 
proceeds.  
     Through the Fugitive Tire Program, area youth groups 
work with Westmoreland Cleanways to remove carelessly 
discarded old tires from natural areas. These groups earn 
money collecting the tires, and the tires are then recycled or 
disposed of properly. Ellen presented a colorful Powerpoint 
with photos of young people collecting mountains of tires 
which they rolled up steep banks out forests and even pulled 
out of the Youghiogheny River using canoes.  Many of these 
groups really enjoy this hard work and the results so much 
that they return each year ready for a new tire round up. 
     Ellen also gave a history of Westmoreland Cleanways 
from its birth as PA CleanWays to its transformation into 
Westmoreland Cleanways and its recent affi liation with 
Keep America Beautiful. Westmoreland Cleanways offers 
many specialized recycling services including household 

hazardous wastes and electronic appliances. Old televisions 
have now become a challenge to dispose of properly and 
are showing up more and more dumped in natural areas.  
Westmoreland Cleanways is currently the only resource in 
the region where people can take unwanted televisions for 
recycling and proper disposal.
     Thank you Ellen for a great and interesting presentation. 
To learn more about Westmoreland Cleanways visit their 
website www.westmorelandcleanways.org or call 
724-879-4020.  
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“Decades” Themed Rev-Up Part

Mammoth Park in Mount Pleasant Township 
witnessed a celebration of “Decades” on the 
afternoon of Sunday, May 1st as nearly 60 

Western PA Region members and guests gathered for the 
Region’s annual Rev-Up Party.  
     The theme “Cruisin’ through the Decades” centered 
on the option for members to dress in the styles popular 
during the decades their antique and classic cars were 
manufactured in – from the 1920’s to the 1990’s. At a 
cheerfully decorated pavilion with a great view of Mam-
moth Lake, tie-dyed t-shirts from the 70’s mingled with 
fedoras from the 40’s.  Awards were presented for the 
most imaginative get-ups. Mike Kohan won third prize 
for his 70’s outfi t which included a giant Sasquatch 
thermal mug, hairpiece head band and Mustang t-shirt. 
Mike and Shirley Kohan own a 1972 Mustang Convert-
ible, Becky and Denny Blank took second place in their 
matching tie-dyed t-shirts complete with fringe and 
peace signs. The Blanks own a 1972 Pontiac LeMans.  
First prize was awarded to Cris Detwiler for his “Nash 
salesman” outfi t featuring an eclectic array of Nash rib-
bons and advertising buttons along with a fedora and 

The smooth acoustic sounds of Kelsey and Jack (l-r) Clay Stoner, Howard Finney and fellow members enjoy the 
Spring afternoon at Mammoth County Park’s Pavilion 13.

Nash Ambassador Cris Detw
1946 Nash Ambassador a

“Cruising Through the Decades” cake - wow was it good! Having a great time - (l-r) Debbie Davis, Fred Nicholls and Ruth Yatzkanic

Debbie & Dave Davis receive a spring plant door prize from Debbie Sheetz.

(l-r) Charlie Schifano and Bill Holtzer enjoy the day.
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ty Was a Mammoth Good Time!

pipe. Cris and Molly drove their beautiful 1946 Nash 
Ambassador Slipstream to the party.  The Decades 
costume awards were presented by 1970’s icon “Farrah” 
(aka Karla 
Doppelheuer.)   
     The Mammoth Park pavilion provided the perfect 
oasis for all to gather and enjoy hors d’ oeuvres and a 
wonderful meal prepared by Kings Pointe Catering of 
Mount Pleasant.  President Craig DeFloria later said 
that he “could have eaten about seven of the delicious 
stuffed chicken breasts”. The menu also included savory 
roast beef, potatoes, vegetables, salad, rolls and a spe-
cial “Decades” car cake. (see photo on page 6).  The 
smooth, soothing sounds of live acoustical music by 
Kelsey and Jack entertained everyone through dinner 
and into the late afternoon.  Applause was especially 

warm for 70’s favorites and tunes made famous by 
Johnny Cash and Patsy Cline.
     Overall, it was a very nice spring day with pleasant 
temperatures.  Yes, there was some rain, but it did so 
only for a short while during dinner, and the big pavilion 
provided ample protection.
      As festivities drew to a close, various door prizes 
were presented.  There were pretty spring fl ower ar-
rangements, nostalgic Coke-a-Cola packages and gift 
cards. 
     A thousand thank yous to Rev-Up Party hosts Bob 
and Karla Doppelheuer and helpers Debbie and Dave 
Sheetz. You really revved up the 2016 cruising season in 
style!

wiler wipes down his 
after a Spring rain.

Thank you Rev-Up Party hosts Bob and  
70’s icon “Farrah” (aka Karla) Doppelheur.

Friendly conversation - (l-r) Sandy DeFloria, Dodie Ulishney and Joyce Inhoff

70’s icon “Farrah” congratulates Cris Detwiler on 
winning First Prize for his clever 1946 Nash Sales-

man/Ambassador get-up, complete with pipe.

Denny and Becky Blank were awarded 
second prize for their 1970’s tie-dyed 
t -shirts, which Becky made for the party.

Mike Kohan received third prize for his 1970’s outfi t, 
which include a special headband hair piece, Mustang 

t-shirt with a cigarette pack rolled up in his sleve.

Our Cruisin’ through the Decades Costume Award Winners
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Minutes of the 
April 19, 2016 Monthly Meeting

A meeting of the Western PA Region of the Antique Auto-
mobile Club of America was held on April 19, 2016 at 
the American Legion Post 982, Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).  

President Craig DeFloria called the meeting to order at ap-
proximately 7:35 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were 41 members in attendance at tonight’s meeting.  
There were no guests in attendance.

Minutes
The Minutes of the March 15, 2016 monthly meeting were 
printed in the April 2016 Issue of the Western Round-Up 
that was available for pick-up at tonight’s meeting, and if not 
picked-up; are mailed to each member.

President DeFloria asked if there were any additions or cor-
rections to the minutes.  Howard Finney made a motion to 
approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Bob Doppelheuer 
and unanimously approved.

Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer’s Report was read by Treasurer Mark Jackson.  
President DeFloria asked if there were any additions or correc-
tions.  Charles Speicher made a motion to approve the report 
as presented, seconded by Tom Ulishney and unanimously 
approved.

ITEMS FOR ACTION 

Membership – Howard Finney
No new members tonight.

President DeFloria reminded the members present that 2016 
dues are past due.  Craig asked that members that have not yet 
paid dues to contact Mark DeFloria as we would like to get 
our 2016 Membership Rosters printed as soon as possible.

2016 Calendars
President DeFloria reminded members to see Mark Jackson 
if they would like a 2016 WPR Calendar.  The calendars are 
available at tonight’s meeting.  Calendars are not being mailed 
out this year by the Region.  Calendars will be available at our 
monthly meetings until they are gone.

NEW BUSINESS

2016 Chance Car – Mark Jackson, Alice Shaulis
President DeFloria spoke about our 2016 Chance Car.  This 
year’s fundraiser is a ticket with where the winner will have a 
choice of a red 1966 Mustang or $8000.  Craig asked that all 
members consider taking tickets as the chance car is our major 
fund raiser.

Alice Shaulis is managing the tickets again this year.  Please 
see Alice for tickets.  Members are asked to return tickets to 
Alice in numerical order and pay by check made out to the 

“Western PA Region, AACA.”

The tickets are packed in lots of 40.  Sell 40 tickets to earn a 
free WPR membership.  A $10 voucher good for WPR events 
or apparel will be earned for every additional 40 tickets sold.  
A minimum of 5 tickets may be signed out.    The winning 
ticket number will be the fi rst 7:00 PM, PA Lottery Big 4 
drawing on October 29, 2016.

Contact Mark Jackson to schedule an outing with the Chance 
Car.  The Chance Car is being stored by John Kuhns and John 
Ross Kuhns in Latrobe.  Please try to give a 24 hour notice if 
possible to pick up the car.

The Region will reimburse expenses, including for gas when 
members take the car out.  The car is full of gas and ready to 
go.  Please return the car full of gas, and turn in receipts for 
reimbursement.  Members are asked to wash the car should it 
need it.  

John Kuhns has started Flea Market  on his property next to 
Three K Cabinets, Kitchen and Bath Center, 125 Hillview Ave, 
Latrobe, PA.  The fl ea market is held on Sundays from 7 am 
till 2 pm.  John said the chance car is welcome at no charge 
for anyone wishing to sell tickets.  Please contact Mark Jack-
son to schedule the taking the Chance Car.

Chance Car Ticket Sales at the Westmoreland Arts & Heritage 
Festival at Twin Lakes Park please contact Mark Jackson as 
soon as possible to sign up to sell tickets at the Festival, which 
is June 30, July 1, July 2 and July 3.

Rev-Up Party – Bob and Karla Doppelheuer
Bob talked about the Rev-Up that is scheduled for Sunday, 
May 1st in Pavilion 13 at Mammoth Park (Blacksmith Rd. Mt. 
Pleasant PA 15666).  There will be games, prizes, live music 
and of course great food!  Bob ask that as an option, members 
come dressed in period costume to match the decade of your 
automobile for a chance to win some additional prizes!  The 
cost is $10.00 per member $25.00 for non-members attend-
ing with a member.  Please only pay by check.  Registration 
is due by April 18th.  Please see or contact Bob Doppelheuer 
(724-366-5930) if you have any questions.  Please see the 
fl yer in the March Round-Up for directions and additional in-
formation and the 2016 Rev-Up Party Registration Form (Due 
by April 18).  Bob said he had about 56 people signed up for 
the Rev-Up Party.

WPR Annual Picnic – John Ross Kuhns
John Kuhns said that the Annual Picnic will be on Sunday, 
July 24th at the Cooperstown Vets and Sportsmen Associa-
tion Picnic grounds located at 2541 Thomas Street, Latrobe, 
PA 15650.  John also reported that Post Avenue Catering will 
again be providing food for the picnic.  John reminded the 
members present to please bring baskets for the Chinese 
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Continued on page 10.

Auction at the Car Show to the Picnic.  The baskets will be 
judged and awards given out for the First, Second and Third 
placements.  Please mark your calendars.

Bus Trip to the Mecum Auction – John Kuhns & John 
Ross Kuhns
Do we want to do an overnighter again this year? If so, it 
would be July 22-23. We need sign ups by May to see how 
many people would like to attend and get a fi nal cost. A sign-
up sheet was passed around at the February 16th, March 
15th meeting, and was passed around at tonight’s meeting.  
Current thoughts are to tour the area on Friday, July 22 and 
attend the auction on Saturday, July 23rd.  The higher priced 
cars are typically auctioned on Saturday.  Please sign up to-
night or contact John Ross to express your interest in attending. 

2016 Western Pa Region – Paul P. Bell Memorial Car Show 
President DeFloria once again asked members to consider 
chairing the Western PA Region Annual Car Show.  We have 
a great team of members, who volunteer and do a wide variety 
of tasks very well, i.e.: registration, laying out the show fi eld, 
managing the bake sale, Chinese auction, parking, etc.  We 
need someone to organize it all.  If you are interested in being 
the chairperson for the car show please contact Craig.  

Tours – John Ross Kuhns
John Ross Kuhns is Tour Chairman this year. We need mem-
bers to help chair tours for June, September and October. We 
welcome any tour ideas for 2016.  Please see the 2016 event 
Calendar in the Western Round-Up.

Progressive Dinner Tour – Mark Jackson
Mark Jackson reported that the Progressive Dinner Tour will 
be on Sunday, July 10th.  It will consist of salad, dinner and 
dessert stops. Bill & C.J. (Carol Jean) Maurer, will be hosting 
the dinner with Bob and Karla Doppelheuer will be hosting 
desert.  We are looking for a Salad host.  Please contact Mark 
Jackson if you are interested in hosting this year.

Tour to the National Museum of the U.S. Air Force in 
Dayton, Ohio – Al Friend
The tour to the Air Force Museum will be August 19-21.  It 
is a joint tour with the Pittsburgh Corvair Club.  Al asked 
that members to, reserve your room at your earliest possible 
convenience, by calling (937) 879-2696, and requesting a 
room from the Corvair Club’s block of rooms.  No money is 
required up front, and you can cancel up to 4 PM on our day 
of arrival.  Our room rate is $99 plus tax, per night, choice of 
one queen or two double beds, all rooms have a refrigerator, 
coffee maker, cable TV, tub, shower, and each of you will re-
ceive two complementary coupons for their fantastic breakfast 
buffet. Four occupants per room limit.  It is very important 
to use the phone number only and request the Corvair club’s 
block of rooms.  Do not use the internet or reservation ser-
vices.  If you do, you will not be in our area of the hotel, and 
will not get the complimentary breakfast coupons.

We have a 25 block of rooms, which can be enlarged if neces-
sary. The Hope Hotel is very popular, and may fi ll up fast as 
word spreads about the amazing new fourth building at the 
museum. Our rooms will be on the same fl oor, and most will 
overlook the parking lot, which is patrolled by the Air Police. 
The committee also needs to have an early idea as to how 

many will be attending, to determine our per person price. At 
this time, it looks like our package price will be about $65 per 
person, and will include: two delicious dinners (including tax 
& tips) hospitality suite goodies, and miscellaneous expense 
coverage.  A fl yer for the event is in the March Issue of the 
Western PA Region, Western Round-Up.

Fall Pumpkin Run Tour – Cris & Molly Detwiler
Cris & Molly have volunteered to chair this year’s Pumpkin 
Run tour.  The tour is tentatively scheduled for October 15th 
and will include a buckwheat dinner.  More details to follow.

2016 Hershey Car Show Bus Trip – John Ross Kuhns
President Craig DeFloria again asked the members present 
if they were interested in the Region sponsoring a bus to the 
2016 AACA Hershey Car Show.  The show is on Saturday, 
October 8th.  The trip is in the very early planning stage.  A 
sign-up sheet was passed around at the March meeting and 
tonight’s meeting for members to sign if they were interested 
in the trip.  Please contact John Ross if you are interested.  The 
cost per member for the trip has yet to be determined.

Christmas Party – Craig DeFloria
Craig DeFloria reported that the Christmas Party will be at the 
Greensburg Ramada on December 3rd this year. Mark your 
calendars.  More details to follow.

Apparel – Jeff Speicher and Mark Jackson
Jeff Speicher reported that he still has a variety of apparel on 
hand at tonight’s meeting that can be purchased at reduced 
cost.  When these items are gone, they are gone.  

Mark Jackson said that members are now able to buy apparel 
directly at the Big Frog Custom T-shirts store in Lincoln Plaza 
on Route 30, across from the Greensburg Wal-Mart.  The 
WPR logo is on fi le and can be embroidered or printed on 
most any shirt or garment they have on display or available.  
Members can also purchase a shirt at another store and bring 
it to Big Frog to have it printed or embroidered.  They will tell 
you if the fabric will work or not.  If you are using Chance Car 
ticket sales vouchers to purchase apparel at Big Frog, pay for 
your purchase at Big Frog, save your receipt and the Region 
will reimburse you the value of your voucher(s).  Using Big 
Frog will save the region from having to inventory and store 
apparel in the future.
 
Western Round-Up Newsletter – Mark Jackson
The April issue of the Round-Up is available at tonight’s meet-
ing.  Newsletters not picked up tonight will be mailed to the 
members that were not present.  Mark Jackson thanked the 
contributors to the Round-Up. 

Western PA Region Web Site – Mark DeFloria
Mark DeFloria reported that the Region’s web site was 
awarded the ”Award Of Excellence” for 2015 from the Na-
tional AACA.  Mark also reported that he had received one 
of the “Master Web Master” award.  Mark brought in the 
newly designed Master Web Master glass award along with 
the certifi cate for the Award Of Excellence.  Mark asked that 
members contact him if they have anything they would like on 
the Region’s web site.  



    The Western Round-Up is the offi cial publication of the Western 
Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club of 
America. It is published on a monthly basis with January/February 
being a combined issue. 
    Each issue is also posted on the Region’s website: www.west-
ernparegion.org.  Members may choose to receive this newslet-
ter via email rather than a mailed hard copy. Just contact the editor.
    Submission deadlines are the fi rst day of each month for possible 
publication in that month’s edition. 
    Any items contained herein may be reproduced if proper credit 
is given. All articles are edited for length, grammar, accuracy and 
composition. They will be used at the discretion of the editor and 
Region offi cials. Please advise the editor of any and all needed 
corrections.

Mark Jackson, Editor
133 Alexander Avenue
Greensburg, PA 15601

Phone and FAX: 724-832-9074   email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

Special thanks to the following for sharing their 
time and talent to help produce this issue:

Craig DeFloria, Mark DeFloria, Al Friend and Fred Nicholls 

Western Round-Up Classifi eds
FOR SALE

Classifi ed Ad Policy
    Classifi ed ads for antique or classic cars or parts are available 
free for Western PA Region members. After four issues the ad will 
be pulled unless it is renewed by phone or written request (email 
or letter) Please notify the editor if the item has been sold. 
    Photos are acceptable and will be used if there is room. The 
Round-Up editor and WPR are not responsible for typographical 
errors or misinformation.

Please submit all classifi ed ad requests to:
Mark Jackson, Editor, 133 Alexander Avenue

Greensburg, PA 15601
724-832-9074   email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com
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1965 Corvair 110 h.p. engine 
with four carburetors - $200.
Wire wheels for Ford Model A
Phone Guy at 724-837-8376

2018 AACA Grand National Meet – John Ross Kuhns & 
John Kuhns
John Kuhns announced that a meeting for the 2018 AACA 
Grand National Meet being hosted by the Western PA Region 
will be held on Monday, April 25th at 7:00 PM, at the Greens-
burg Ramada.  John was very pleased to have so many mem-
bers at the last meeting.  All members interested in helping 
with the Meet are encouraged to attend the Grand National 
meetings.  The Grand National is scheduled for May 31 to 
June 3, 2018 at the University of Pittsburgh with the Ramada 
as the host hotel.

Snacks – Debbie Sheetz
President DeFloria thanked Debbie for once again helping 
to make our meetings more enjoyable by arranging for and 
handling for deserts at tonight’s meeting.

Adjournment
President DeFloria asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting 

at approximately 8:24 PM.  Tom King made a motion for 
adjournment, the motion was unanimously approved.

Program - Westmoreland Cleanways
Ellen Keefe, Executive Director of Westmoreland Cleanways. 
gave a great presentation on the Fugitive Tire Program, which 
our region helps support.  She also informed members present 
about the wide variety of recycling and clean up programs 
Westmoreland Cleanways provides to our community.

                   Respectfully submitted by Mark DeFloria, Secretary

Minutes from the April 16, 2016 Monthly Meeting continued from 
page 9

2004 Lincoln Place
Route 30 West
Greensburg, Pennsylvania 15601
Hours: M-F 9:00am-6:00pm, 
Sat 11:00am-3:00pm
Sun Closed
P: (724) 853-3764  
greensburg@bigfrog.com

t-shirts, polos, hoodies, 
jackets & more

Direct to garment printing or embroidery

The Region logo is on fi le. Just ask for the Western PA Region 
AACA logo or ask them to look under the name “Mark 
Jackson” for the logo. Printed shirts can be ready in 24 hours. 
Embroidered apparel takes longer.

You can furnish your own garments or purchase them there. 
If furnishing your own shirt or garment ask them if it will 
embroider or print well. Some fabrics do not.  
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For 2016 Win Your Choice -1966 Mustang or $8,000

  

�  I will try to sell Chance Car tickets 

________ Number of tickets requested (Ticket Packets of 
40 preferred, but you may request tickets in lots of 5.) 
I will remit ticket sales money to Alice Shaulis at a 
later date.

� I cannot sell Chance Car tickets but I will buy tickets 
for members of our WPR household. 
I am enclosing a check to purchase:_____ tickets at 
$10.00 each for a total of $_________.  I understand 
that tickets will be mailed to me.

Please Print

Name 

Address

Phone 

    Alice Shaulis 
    3229 Copper Kettle Highway
    Rockwood, PA 15557

2016 Chance Car Ticket Order Form
Yes, I am willing to help Western PA Region of the Antique Automobile Club of America sell tickets at $10.00 each for the 2016 
Chance Car. I understand that I may request additional tickets or can return any unsold tickets by contacting Alice Shaulis.

Please mail form to:

The 2016 Chance Car is a beautiful 
1966 Mustang Coupe, six cylinder 

automatic with a black interior.

Chance Car tickets support our mission, 
‘the preservation and enjoyment of 
antique automobiles” and...

• The AACA Museum

• The AACA Library and Research Center

• The Western PA Region AACA 
 Tool Scholarship Program for local 
 automotive students

• Westmoreland Cleanways Fugitive Tire  
 round up and recycling program

To schedule to take the Chance Car out
to sell tickets contact Mark Jackson, 
724-832-9074.

To sign out tickets or turn in tickets 
contact Alice Shaulis, 814-926-3306
Please turn in stubs in numerical order 
and checks only payable to WPR-AACA.

The Chance Car is being stored by John 
and John Ross Kuhns in Latrobe. Please 
give 24 hours notice before picking up 
the Chance Car, 412-558-0994.

Name That Car 

April’s Car May’s Car

Bill Maurer came oh so close to correctly identifying April’s 
Car.  Bill guessed a 1930 Cadillac. Fred Nicholls said that 
this is a 1931 Cadillac, which was once owned by a funeral 
home he worked for. The funeral home owned the car way
before Fred worked there. Thanks Fred for the photo 
Thanks to all who tried guessing.

Do you recognize this car?  It was at the 2016 Spring 
Carlisle.  I think it was one of the best deals there – $4,500 
and in really nice shape. Would make a great tour car. Be 
the fi rst to contact me with the correct year and make and 
win a big bag of M&Ms. Call me at 724-832-9074, email 
rpmguy2002@yahoo.com or see me in person.



Ya Wanna Ya Wanna 
Buy a Truck?Buy a Truck?
Joe Vrable enjoyed these 2016 Spring Carlisle classics.
Did you get there too?


